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Dear Beagle Campaign

I am writing to lend my strongest possible support to the campaign to encourage the Royal Geographical Society to revitalising its commitment to exploring our planet through multidisciplinary expeditions.  I can imagine no better way of celebrating the 150 anniversary than by making such a commitment. 

Whilst the sum total of our knowledge about the Earth is vastly greater than it was 150 years ago it does not follow that there is little remaining to be discovered.  Quite the opposite, our planet is experiencing global environmental change on a scale unprecedented in human history.  We have a reasonable awareness of how this is impacting the Earth’s wealthiest nations and most densely populated places but we have almost no idea how the less accessible face of our planet is changing.  Multidisciplinary expeditions have played a fundamental role in documenting the biodiversity of our planet, yet we know that the 1.7 million species so far recognised are only a fraction of the estimated total of between 8 and 13 million species.  When we ask how much is known about the status and prospects  of the 1.7 million known species the answer – for the majority of them – is we don’t know!  Yet the fabric of life on Earth is fundamental to our very survival. 

So, whilst congratulating the Royal Geographical Society on its truly remarkable and distinguished record of achievement over the last century and a half I would like to hope that its future is even brighter than its past – that it can be a key play in the effort to understand and protect our fast changing planet. 

Economic pressures are impacting on all organisations engaged in exploration.  But we cannot stop afford to stop now – when the natural economy of our planet is at stake.  150 is a ripe old age but not a time to hang up your boots.  Approaching 340 years old, the Royal Botanic Garden Edinburgh is still committed to its mission of “exploring and explaining the world of plants for a better future” and despite the challenges of funding them, we continue with plant collecting expeditions around the world.

Best wishes,

Steve

Professor Stephen Blackmore FRSE
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